
Kim, Sabrina

From: Kim, Sabrina
Sent: Wednesday, April 1, 2020 5:05 PM
To: Herbert, Pierre-Olivier (FIN); Clow, Brian; Stickney, Matt; Travers, Patrick
Subject: Confirming no tariffs on PPEs from China

Yay! Adding for awareness. Thx for checking.

Sabrina Kim
Issues Advisor
Office of the Prime Minister
613-795-7803

On Apr 1, 2020, at 4:54 PM, Herbert, Pierre-Olivier (FIN) <pierre-olivier.herbert@canada.ca> wrote:

To ensure the free flow of critical medical supplies, Canada is waiving sales taxes and tariffs on all goods,
including PPE from China, imported by or on behalf of public health agencies, hospitals and testing sites,
and first response organizations. Further details can be found at: https://www.cbsa-
asfc.gc.ca/publications/cn-ad/cn20-08-eng. html.

In addition, the Government is deferring payment of sales tax and customs duties on imported goods to
June 30, 2020, in order to provide cash flow and liquidity support for commercial importers. Further
details can be found at: https://vvww.cbsa-asfc.gc.ca/publications/cn-ad/cn20-11-eng.html.

Pierre-Olivier Herbert
Directeur des communications / Director of Communications
Cabinet du ministre des Finances / Office of the Minister of Finance
(613) 769-7480
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